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March 7, 2014 
 
Dear Professor Hong Hoe Koo, 
 
It is our great pleasure to announce that abstract submission for the 76th Annual Meeting of the 
Japanese Society of Hematology (JSH2014) is now open.  
 
Twenty five Travel Awards will be available for participants from Asian countries (except Japan) 
and those under the age of 45.  A travel award is 100,000 JPY.  In addition, the recipients will 
also be granted for the opportunity to present at the meeting without registration fee.  
 
This Travel Awards aim to encourage young researchers in Asia to participate in the meeting that 
will give the opportunity to communicate and exchange discussions with the Japanese delegates as 
well as with a wide variety of scientists across the world in the field of hematology for their 
potential future collaborations.   
 
We highly appreciate your attendance and would like to ask for your kind help spreading the 
information of this meeting to your society members. 
 
We hope many members of your society have an interest and join to this upcoming meeting.   
Your contribution will not only mutually benefit but also help to make this event a great success. 
 
    ************************************************************************ 
    The 76th Annual Meeting of the Japanese Society of Hematology (JSH2014) 

Date & Venue:  October 31st– November 2nd, 2014 in Osaka, Japan. 
Abstract submission deadline:  April 4th, 2014 

   --Please visit the homepage below to get the latest information: 
        http://www2.convention.co.jp/76jsh/english.html 
    *********************************************************************** 
 
We look forward to welcoming all of you to Osaka, Japan. 
 
With warm and highest regards, 
 
 
 
    
                     Yuzuru Kanakura, M.D., Ph.D. 
                         Congress President 
                          The 76th Annual Meeting of the  
                                       Japanese Society of Hematology 
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